
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. ● Lacey, Washington 98503 

 P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 

(360) 664-1160 ● TTY 1-800-833-6384 or 711

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 

March 24, 2022 

Jakub Raich 
Super Friends Moving LLC  

Re: Lack of access to company records 

Jakub Raich, 

I have provided you with multiple opportunities to cooperate with me as I attempt to conduct 
your company’s safety fitness evaluation. I requested information from my first email dated 
March 7, 2022. Most recently, on March 15, 2022, you indicated that you were in the process of 
dissolving your company. I provided you with a permit cancelation form and as of today, March 
24, 2022, have not received it. As the investigative process cannot continue without a response 
from you, I am now requesting that either the permit cancelation form be completed and 
returned, or the questionnaire be completed and returned by 5:00pm on Friday afternoon, March 
25, 2022. 

Your lack of cooperation in providing requested information and lack of response to my attempts 
to reach you, leads me to the determination that you are denying access to UTC staff, hindering 
the commission to perform its regulatory function. Please be aware that doing so may result in 
the UTC cancelling your permit for good cause per WAC 480-15-450. 

If I do not receive word from you, I will have no choice but to close out your company’s safety 
fitness evaluation as is and proceed with a Denial of Access recommendation. 

Sincerely, 

Francine Gagne 
Motor Carrier Safety Investigator/Transportation Safety 
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